
Lancaster Board Meeting Transcript 3-11-21 
 
So we'll call this meeting to order, I guess at 4:06 PM um, does anybody have any, uh, changes to the 
agenda or additions? Yes, please. I'd like to air. Um, it's probably under old business. Would be G the 
contract library, five year plan and serving, uh, is that the contract library or the central library. Well, I'm 
sorry. I got contract. It's It's I gave Central here. I can't read my own handwriting. Okay. The Central 
Library, Five year plan, a man in survey and the survey. Okay. Okay. You want to add a maintenance 
report on the library year? Yes, it's right. It's all business. Never mind. No, but it's under D. It's already 
there under D. Already there. Okay. What? Anything else? Okay. Can I have a motion to, um, approved 
with the amendment? I'll make Dan. How? Second Gary, second, all in favor. Uh, hi. All right. How about 
the minutes from February 11th? Mhm. I move to approve them. Okay. Can I have a second? You May I 
ask the question? Yes. Under the minutes. There's I don't have this section here, but it says 200,000 
books should be 200,000 books you read. It should be 200 books, I think. Oh, I thought my 
understanding and the reason it's worded like that because that's what I had written down was that we 
were looking at 200,000 books for the entire library to read through all the patrons. Did I misunderstand 
that? We decided that would be weight. That's above recent statistics. So it probably wouldn't be 
realistic. But there, there, There's been a change in that. Anyway, um, uh, based on the minutes, the 
meeting that we had, um, for the anniversary. So we'll talk more about that. Okay. Okay. Um, anything 
else? Okay. Can I have a can already move to accept the minutes? Can I have a 2nd 2nd? All in favor? 
Aye. Oh, okay. Kara, you're on for the second time today. Okay, well, lots to catch you up on. Um, we've 
been doing evening hours since February, the week of February 8th. So we are open 55 hours a week, 
which is our statement. Most standard, um, the evenings are quiet, but these Saturdays are starting to 
get busier. I am noticing more activity on Saturdays. Also, during February, we didn't have the February 
school break, and we were We had a lot of activity that week just to give you an idea. Um, each week in 
February, our weekly average of circulation the first week at the weekly average was 2 99 items per day. 
The second week of February, it was 347 items per day. The February break week it was 490 items a day. 
So it kind of shows you how much busier we were that weak, Um, right around now we're kind of 
hovering around the 3 90 per week, so we are gradually, slowly getting busier. And I do see more activity 
in the library. Uh, we're not at the pre pandemic levels, but I'm definitely noticing more people coming 
in and more activity. You know, it's interesting that after how on your figures are going to be in the 
positive and not the negative because of the shutdown, So it's great our numbers are going to be great 
in April, We continue to be very short staff. But I did bring Genevieve back, are part time librarian. She 
just worked a shift last night, and that was kind of a refresher for her because she really hasn't been 
here much. She was here twice in November, and before that she hadn't been here since the end of 
June. So we're gonna start having her at least one or two Saturdays a month and one or two Wednesday 
evenings a month just to get her back in the rotation. And that will be how awful that Megan and I might 
even mean We can take a day off once a memorial. Um, we are having a slight issue with masks again, 
but it is a new issue. Um, previously, the issue was people would come in with their mask on, sit down 
and then pull the mask down, kind of similar to what you do in a restaurant. But our new issue is that we 
every day we have at least one or two people come in with no mask at all. Um, and it's a variety of 
reasons. They forgot they didn't notice the three huge signs they walked by on their way in the library. 
Um, so the way we're handling it is, you know, luckily, way back last summer, we had purchased several 
boxes of disposable mass, and we just grab a mask, go up to the person and say, Oops. Looks like you 
forgot your mask. Here you go. And so far, everyone has has put one on, but it does seem to be 
happening more and more. Um, but like I said, everyone has has agreed to put it on um, also coming up. 
I just wanted to let you know that we will be part of the village, uh, scavenger egg hunt for Easter. It's on 
April 3rd. It's being run by Rediscover Lancaster. And they contacted us, which I'm happy they thought 



of us. They're organizing everything. Um, there, they're doing it by time slots, and all we had to do was 
purchase a large egg and put it somewhere in the library where people can't touch it. So people will be 
coming in a different time slots during that day, they have to find where we put the egg and don't doubt 
on their paper where they found it. And then they'll go back to the somewhere in the village to report 
where they found it and be entered to win a prize. So hopefully that will get some new people in the 
library that day. Mhm. Moving on to my narrative report. Um, story times continue to be very popular, 
and Megan did four of them in February. She also did for Crafternoons and February wasn't especially 
popular month. I think just because kids love Valentine's Day and anything to get and we got so many 
nice pictures from people. I had to include all of them in the report. Also on February 6, that was Take 
your child to the library Day. So we did A I Love Books Craft Kit, and we had 25 of those kits distributed 
that day. And on February 12th, we celebrated the Chinese New Year with Dragon Craft kits, and 26 of 
those were picked up. We also continued with our Craft and Carry program, which was a Valentine 
themed craft. And beginning next month, we're going to go back to using the crafts that the friends of 
the library purchased for the youth hero. We'll be using those craft kits and mentioning the friends on 
our promotional material. Also, we'll talk about this more as we go down the agenda. But on February 
24th, Josh and I did a walk through the building with Town Park supervisor Michelle Barbaro because we 
did have some water damage in the building due to some enormous icicles this winter on the gutters. 
And we also have some large cracks in the sidewalk outside the parking lot insurance, because we had to 
do a lot of salting basically February was a tough month for us, but all the snow and ice and cold 
weather we'll talk more about that a little later. I also included the article, the Lancaster B last week 
about our 200 year anniversary. Sue had contributed to part of the article. Actually, Sue had written a 
really nice full article. I'm kind of disappointed they didn't include the whole thing, but it's hopefully the 
first of money that they'll be doing about our plans to celebrate our upcoming anniversary. And as far as 
statistics, um, if you look at this sheet, the one that has some yellow on it, um, you can see the 
difference. January was a curbside month in February. We were open, and you can see the difference 
between doing curbside versus having the building open. Um, for example, circulation in January was 
3800, and in February was 8600. Library visits tripled. So a lot more activity in the library in February and 
then I just have the programming statistics and the comparisons with other libraries. So just let me know 
if you have any questions about those any questions? Okay, um, hold on a second I'm sorry. Yeah, The b 
e c p l monthly report counts our Megan's reading programs on there. Or was that someplace else would 
have reported? Or the story? Times story times? Yes. They get counted under the it's on page two under 
virtual recordings of program content. Children age five and under. But, you know, Gary, I'm glad you 
brought that up, because, um, we've been pretty disappointed. The state has decided that only live 
programs count, not recorded programs, And we have. You know, when we were closed last year, we 
were doing live programs. But once we opened, we couldn't figure out a way to make them work being 
so short staffed. So Megan pre records them. Um, So right now, her recorded programs don't count in 
the state size, which is very disappointing, because they're just as much work. And I know that our 
contact at the Central Library is expressing that to the state that they should be counting them, so 
hopefully they will change their mind on them. Anything else? Yeah. Okay. Thank you very much. Kara, 
welcome. You don't You don't know when everybody else can come back on, uh, Quebec at this point, 
do you? I mean, the messaging I keep hearing is and I'll keep keep continuing with the minimal amount 
of part time staff possible. Yeah, That message hasn't changed, unfortunately, but if we keep getting 
busier, you know, I'm starting to think if we were that busy during the February school break, that's 
usually a preview of how we'll be busy during the summer. Yeah. Yeah. If we have a very busy summer, I 
think we will have to think about either giving more hours to the part time staff or bringing back one or 
two more people, right? Yeah. We won't be able to get through the summer. Write a lot more help. 
Kara, do you know if we're entitled to get any of the money out of that $1.9 billion? Uh, covid bill? And 
there's money going to the state and the county and the city and whatever, right? Not that I'm aware of. 



I think you know, it would go to the county, and I believe the town. Um, So those two things could affect 
our budgets through both those places, but I don't believe the library gets any directly. So if the County 
wanted to increase us where they decreased as they could. That's not required. That's my 
understanding. Yeah, Okay. All right, Donna, public comments. Uh, the friends are getting pretty busy. 
How We have a an annual meeting for the friends on April 8th, and it will have to be a zoom meeting. 
And Carol is going to set that up and we'll have people call in pretty much like Barbara is doing now 
instead, or maybe we'll do a link to a video conference. I don't expect a deluge of people coming to the 
annual meeting other than the board of directors of the Friends. But we have to have that, So we're 
going to have it on April 8th. We do have a fundraiser that we do have three fundraisers, Um, three 
chicken barbecues. One is on May 23rd. Next one is on July 18th in conjunction with the Lancaster 
Garden walk, and the third one is September 19th, and it's obviously drive through. Um, there'll be $12 
a dinner, and it's first come first over not selling pre sale tickets. So when they're gone, they're gone. 
And the nice thing is, it'll be cooked on site so that the aroma will walk through the neighborhood. And 
we're hoping to get a lot of people interested in purchasing the chicken barbecue. Um, another thing we 
have is we're thinking of a Children's garden so that we can enter their Children's garden in the garden, 
walk and then drum up some business for the chicken barbecue. And here that is kind of an annual 
thing. We talked about it last year, and, um, we're going to have Josh help us out. But now he's way too 
busy. So we're going to be doing it on our own. And Christie, this is where I was hoping to help that you 
could help with your Girl Scout troop. If your Girl Scout troop would be able to plant some plants and 
and have a little section of the Children's garden, I mean, that could be a really nice spring. The activity 
for you, for your girls. I don't know how old your girls are, so they're in eighth grade, so perfect. So they 
would if you need, like, bigger help to like, planting or whatever hurt them. Just let me know. Okay. 
Great. Uh, Vicky, one of our new members and the friends is in charge of it. Her son is doing his Eagle 
Scout, uh, badge. So she has some contact to the older boys who might be able if we're doing a raised 
garden, we don't know exactly where it's going to be located. Probably in the back in, in the back, near 
the parking lot. So she can maybe access some of the guys who would be able to, uh, saw some of the 
wood or whatever. I'm not a gardener, so I cannot I don't even like to even get my hands in the dirt. So 
So I'm not even involved in this, But Vicky is going to be doing it. But I can also hook you up with Vicky. 
And, you know, um, the two of you can perhaps, uh, talk about that. But they'll then hopefully be 
something that we're starting this year, and that will continue. And we can be in the in the garden walk, 
and we can put obviously the front garden in the garden walk. But this will be something new. You 
know, a new entrant into the garden walk. Um, trying to think with us. We have a fundraiser idea of 
making masks and selling masks, uh, for the library. And, um, one of our members is going to be getting 
a a quote on how much masks will cost and how much would be able to save them for. But we're talking 
about putting, like Lancaster Library on one side with books and stars and 18 21 to 2021 you know, for 
2\/100 anniversary. So that might be kind of a nice little fundraiser that would assist both of us. Not 
only, you know the friends, but also to put, uh, make the community aware of the 200 birthday as well. 
And I'm trying to think I think that's pretty much as pretty much it. Um, it'll be just, uh and we're gonna 
be sending out friends of the library letters to, um, to re up your membership and Christie, that's when 
you can send it in. I think I think you're on the list. So So you'll be getting a letter. Decide to re, uh, uh, 
chicken barbecue flyer A an annual report of what we've done and a meeting notice for that April 8th 
meeting At two o'clock, I think that's it. Thank you, Donna. Yeah. Okay, Um, onto the financials. Um, 
you've got the January report in front of you. Um, does anybody have any questions about the top part 
of that? Um, any of the deposits or disbursements? Okay. And then down below. We have a couple of 
CDs that will be due before our next meeting. March 22nd 15 98 is two. And April 6 or four tunes do 
questions about those because the interest rate is so terrible. These are currently 36 months CDs. Do we 
want to just do it for 12 months instead of another three years in case in the next year, maybe the 
interest rate will increase. Well, that's what we've been doing is just reverting to a 12 months. Is that 



what we want to do with both of these? What do we think? Yes, I think yes, I think that's a good idea. 
Okay. Okay. Um and Jan, you're thinking that the rates are pretty much the same anywhere. I mean, 
we've been I called. I mean, I didn't call for this meeting, but I've called for previous meetings, and 
they're all just pitiful. I mean, there's no difference with Bank on Buffalo. The fact that we've gone 
through their transition from both of Akron to Bank of Buffalo, it's all It's still pretty much the same, 
huh? Right. Okay. So, um, can I have a motion to, um, for Jan. Two? Renew on those two CDs for a 
period of one year at the bank at Bank on Buffalo move. And and second, I will. Thank you, Christy. All in 
favor? I all right. And can I have a do? I need a great I'm sorry. Motion to accept the financial on the 
motion. Yeah. Second, our second. Sure. Okay. On over. Hi. Hi. So it's, um, under old business? Um, 
yeah. For the final time, probably. General Election update is Barb and I are both okay with 
endorsements from Okay, So I have a question for you. Yeah. I received a letter on Monday. I had to see 
it send a notarized I had assigned and and have notarized a letter to into the Republican Party to That's 
normal. Yeah, That's because you're not members of the party. It's normal. We've never gotten okay. 
Never gotten him before Chairman time. I'm running. Never gotten this before, but my mind went out 
Monday. I got it. I went brand out of the bank and I mailed it immediately. Usually set out closer to the 
primary. You know that, You know, case you win the primary, if you know, But that's normal. Well, that's 
what it looked like. It looked like it was more directed to the primary than to the general election. But I 
just I'll sign it and send it in. Okay? You're both the endorsed Canada people for the Republican 
Committee. I'll tell you what it's observed year for politics because the Democratic Committee just 
endorsed Republican Committee Slate. So and you're you're the only names on there. There are some 
backroom dealings between the Democrats and Republican leaders. That is just unbelievable. And I 
won't go into detail, but, uh, well, please don't. We're here. Okay. Okay. So, anyway, we're good to go. 
Um, we you all received. The trustees received a copy of Sarah's performance evaluation. Um, yes, yeah. 
Anybody. Well, I don't know if anybody has any. Any comment except to say thank you very much. Kara, 
thank you to all of you. Honestly, this is this past year has been a very tough year. And to have all of your 
such support from all of you really a lot. Thank you. My dog agrees. Just wanted to say, even though it 
wasn't on the committee, I certainly agree with the evaluation. And we're very lucky to have care. 
Especially this past year where it was impossible to run any business. You did a fantastic job. So thank 
you. Yes, thank you very much. All of us. Here, um, the 2\/100 anniversary update. Just I sent you the 
notes from the meeting that we had, um, we're gonna we're gonna continue to plan. And, um, we've got 
a meeting, uh, 25th for anybody who would like to join us in person at the library at 6. 30. I think it is. 
Um, but, you know, things are things are moving along, Little things are getting done. And, um, we still 
have, you know, some decisions to make, depending depending on circumstances. Sorry. Um, does 
anybody have any questions or suggestions or ideas about a plan so far? Um, no. Do we? I did see, 
though, that you're thinking it's going to cost about $3000. We need to make a motion to expand that 
now. Or are we going to wait on that? We're going to do it at this at this meeting so that we have some 
kind of budget. Um, you know, Well, you know, we will try to be careful, but we think, uh, you know, 
with the whole you're kind of of activities that we try to keep it around 3000. Does anybody have any 
questions about that? Concerns about that? I think God does My dog. My doctor. Here's Barney, and 
she's growling over here. We'll have to send them the link for the next meeting so they can be on who 
knows what they're saying. Uh, so do you need a motion to expend the $3000 for activities and events 
celebrating the 200th anniversary? Are you making that motion? I certainly will. Okay, a second. Okay. 
Any any other questions or discussion? Okay. All in favor. I Okay. Thank you very much. Okay. Um, the 
building maintenance update. Who's taking this one? Well, let me let me start by saying I'm glad we 
didn't fix that fence out there because it doesn't belong to the town of Lancaster. So the code 
enforcement officer went out and he cited the owners of the fence, and they should be fixing that fence 
shortly. Our we'll have to fix that fence. Uh, Carmen. Chick Correlli has been by, apparently, to fix the 
outside lights, and they're going to have a bucket truck there next week. The concrete first in the back. 



Uh, they've looked at it. Still haven't got a cost. What? The highway, But the highway is going to take 
care of that, so it shouldn't cost the anything. Um, And then they're gonna have a bucket truck next 
week to take a look at the roof and put the hopefully, just put the heating strips back on there and take 
care of that issue, but they'll get a closer look at it sometime next week. So yeah, that the defense could 
have been embarrassing it. We had fixed it and it wasn't ours, so Well, how much? How much better is it 
going to look once they fix it? I guess Defense. I haven't been by there, Cara. They haven't done it yet. 
Have they fix it. OK, well, the guy's been sighted, so he's going to have to fix it. I would hope that you do 
it the right way. Um, but I don't know. He's, you know, he got the ticket from code enforcement, so he's 
got to do something with it. Well, we'll take a look at it if it's still unsightly. You know, maybe we should 
put up. Then I made it to the bathroom. Okay. Thank you, Bob. Anything else? Karen On the building? 
No. Bob covered it all. And thank you very much to the town and the parks and rec department and 
highway department for helping repair all these things. No problem. I think you've got an indoor light 
issue. I forgot about that. They'll come out to take a look at the Yes, Yes. We'll be out there to look at 
that in the next week or so. Yeah, this is very good. Good. That's Michelle. Barbaro is doing a good job. 
Okay, so that takes care of D there to the Examiner. I just noticed. Um, yeah, okay. So still strapped the 
refugees, anything, um, return to system and voice. Uh, you sent that along? Yes. This is how much 
revenue we took in last year for fines. and printing. Obviously a lot. Lot less than 2020 than a typical 
year. And so this is what we have to return to the system. Uh huh. And I looked at the checking how 
we're okay. Because I noticed on your manager's report that some libraries are having trouble saying 
Right, Right. Yes, we are. Okay. You're okay. Yes, I was looking at that because I think what they're 
having trouble paying is are things like the water bill, things like that. And I was a little nervous about 
that, but we speak time. We're doing okay. Yeah. All right. So can I hear it? Have a vote on a motion to, 
uh, send 8000 $39. 91 cents. I'll make a motion to pay the invoice. Right. I have a second all seconds. All 
in favour. High. Okay. Okay. Um and now you need to vote on the public health emergency plan, which 
you've taken to the unions. And yes. Yeah, just a little bit of background. Um, this is New York State 
legislation that we public employers have to have something in place by April 1st. We don't need to 
submit it. We just need to have it on file and approved. Um, so I did send it to the to bargaining units for 
review in February. Um, and gave them a deadline of February 26 to get back to me with any comments 
or concerns. Only one union of the two responded and said Looks good. So, um, I think we're OK to just 
have the board approved it today. Um, I just used the template from the central library because they 
already had it approved by their attorney. So the only changes I had to make we're inserting our library 
name and the position titles. Other than that, it's basically an exact copy of the Central libraries plan. 
Mhm. So I don't know if anyone has any questions about it, but we would just keep it on file here. Does 
anybody have any questions about it? Christine It before. Thanks. All right. I will move to accept, um, the 
emergency plan. Public health emergency plan to disappear that can I have a second also present. Okay, 
beautiful. Jim. Okay, all in favor. Hi. My Okay. Alright. And Gary, you're on with the Central five year 
plan. Okay, Well, first let me talk about this survey. Everybody is going to be getting a survey from email 
from Richard Earn. And it's a survey to see how the trustees, um, feel about certain issues. Um, I was I 
took a part in writing that survey. Everybody, um, participate. Uh huh. Uh huh. Well, I'm sorry, artist. 
The five year plan is just about completed. Its in this final draft. I wrote the last I wrote the section 4.2, 
which, um, deals with trustees. Trustees might desire, like, no, Like a full explanation of the budgeting 
process. Um, who the contact want? They give more information to the trustees. So hopefully, um, it 
tomorrow and it should go into. Hopefully, it'll go into place. The Central Library board will approve it. 
Oh. Did everybody hear that? I'm sorry. Yeah. Uh, Nick survey. I just got I just got mine too. Okay. Any 
questions? All right. Okay. New business. Yeah. Kara, the sales tax. Yeah. Uh, this is our annual sales tax 
payment. It's for items that we sold between March 1st 2020 and February 28th of this year. Um, it 
includes headphones, photocopier and book sale proceeds. A total amount that we took in that time 
frame is $988. So the total amount due is $82.13 and I just submit it right online using our debit card 



once you? No. Okay, well, I'll make a motion that we pay the outstanding sales tax. I'll second it. Thank 
you. Every $82 helps the steak. I do have a question. Did you say that photocopies are taxable sales tax? 
Yes. Okay. The income that we take because we own the copy machine. Okay, we get the we also have 
to pay the tax. Yeah. Okay. All in favor. Hi. Hi. Hey. Uh, Carol was asking that we review the mission 
statement, which goes back to 1996. So maybe it's time you had a chance to look it over. Is there any 
way that you would amend it? Changes all to it. The only the only thought that I had was it mentions the 
town of Lancaster and I didn't know if we wanted to include Town of Lancaster. Include residents of the 
town of Lancaster and Erie County. Only because we do serve people from Depew. We have. We have a 
fair number of people from Alden who come here because our library has a better selection. And this 
open more hours. We see people from Clarence, some from Elma from Cheektowaga. Just a thought 
that we might want to expand that a little bit to the to the residents of Erie County. Did you want to put 
something that brought us that? Sure. Or, you know, like I said, we could do residents of town of 
Lancaster and Yuri County. Or we can just take Town of Lancaster out. I like town in Lancaster and 
presidents of Erie County. We got we got money from the county, but primarily we were starting for 
Lancaster. And that's the primary focus. Yeah, I think I agree with Ken. Just add in and eerie Coney. Um, 
well, I was I guess I would then put the word residents of the town of Lancaster mhm. And of your 
accounting. Yeah. Okay. So can I just make sure I have that right? We're going to amend the mission 
statement to say residents of the town of Lancaster and Erie County. Yeah. Does anybody have anything 
else to consider? Uh huh. All right. Shall we, um, Shall we approve that amendment? I'll make emotional 
Make the motion. All right. Jan and Jan and Barb. Yep. All in favor. Hi. Hi. Hi. I Okay. Okay. So there are 
some purchases here. Um, the first aid kit. Kara. Yes. We actually do have a first aid kit here, but it was 
very old, and we were looking through it. And, uh, for example, the aspirin in there had expired about 
nine years ago. The band aids in there were hard. I think they got wet at some point. So we would like to 
have a new first aid kit on hand for both staff and patrons. Mhm. May I ask a question? Of course. It's a 
central provide that. Not they do provide some of the items for the kit. Um, but most of the most of the 
stuff and this kid here, they don't provide. I think they've cut back on providing some of the stuff they 
used to. Well, then I'll make him I just I have one. I have a question. Also, is one first aid kit enough? I 
think so. We don't We don't use it often at all. But It's just good to have here. Apparently, if you've got a 
higher band, AIDS and second year old aspirin. Okay, I would caution you to not give aspirin out, not to 
give any of the meds out. Oh, yes. That would just be for sale. Yeah. Um, okay. And the expenditure for 
that is cara. $18.99. 99 cents. Their various make motion to spend 18. 99 on the new first aid kit. And I 
have a second. I'll second it all in favor. Hi. Okay. All right. With stem kit supplies, I think these are for 
Megan. Correct? Yes. These are for her April and May stem kits that she will be putting together. She 
currently has a kit this month. She'll be going on Facebook on Saturday. This movie live she is doing how 
to make a bouncy ball out of corns. Looks so cool. Oh, my gosh. We've had so many people calling about 
those kids. Do I need to make an appointment to pick one up? No, you just come on in. Uh, so I think 
people are really excited about these. So for April, she plans to do a Chia Pet kit. And for May, a scratch 
art kit. And these are the supplies she will need to put those kids together. Okay. And the total for that 
$134.44 your point. I move that we spend 100 and $34.44. And the stem kit supplied 2nd 2nd, nothing 
All in favour. High, high, high. Mhm. Had six. Yeah. Yes, for the for the Children's disposable mass. It ties 
into what I was saying earlier about, you know, one or two people a day coming in without a mask on. 
Um, we have had some kids come in, and and I'm not talking about the real little ones. Um, you know, 
more like 5, 6, 7 years old. Occasionally we'll have them come in without a mask. And I just thought it 
would be helpful to us if we had a fun mask to hand them. You know, one with dinosaurs on it, or things 
like that. These these are 11 99 reform. And while we're there, Carol, let me ask. I should have asked 
earlier. Do you need to purchase more adult maths? to to have them on hand. Oh, thank you for asking 
that. Actually, we still have. We bought four boxes last summer, and right now we have 2.5, so I'll keep 
my eye on it. But I think for now we're okay. Welcome. Okay. Thank you. Okay. Can I have a motion to 



spend 11, 99 cents with us? I'll make the motion. And second, I will. Christie all in favour. Thank you, 
Christine. I right. Okay. Right. And cure. You wanted to address the donation from the Elks? Yes. So can 
you. Lewandowski, um gave us an extra $100 from the beacon grant through the elks to spend 
specifically on crafts. And so Megan put this list together of craft supplies that will help her put her 
crafts together. The total you know, there's For example, there's these two ounce cups with lids for the 
stomach it she's doing right now. It's easier for her to put the corn starch and the borax and these little 
cups with the Libs. Um, she's got stickers, pipe cleaners, googly eyes, assorted paints. Um, so the total is 
$96.8 for spending that money. Okay. Can I have a motion to spend $96.8 on graft supply? I make the 
motion for a second I Hi. Hi. And they programme budget. You wanted to talk about to Keira from the 
Elks? Yes. So the rest of the Elks grant money that Camille Lewandowski got for us that was a total of 
$3400 to be spent on Children's programming. Um, you know, I I don't know what's going to happen 
over the next few months for Megan and I are trying to plan for the summer. And, you know, we'll just 
see how it goes with with state guidelines and vaccinations. I know. I think some of you got my email 
that it looks like library staff will be eligible to get the vaccine beginning next Wednesday. We're not 
100% certain were included, but it looks very promising. So I think, and then the next step will just be 
getting appointments. But that that's been a huge relief for us. And I think that could make a big 
difference. Well, we still don't have one. Let me make a Yeah. Let me make a suggestion. for you 
Because I've been having this issue too. I finally do have an appointment for my shot. My vaccine? Um, 
the New York State website is there booking way out? Uh, but if you go to covid Vaccine finder, it will. It 
will let you know. Pharmacies in the area. You know, um, and they're not allowed to go there, Fire out. 
They have to be guaranteed that they will have the vaccine before they can schedule appointments, 
according to my pharmacist. But it gives you a lot more options, but yeah, we're not only pharmacies, 
unfortunately. Oh, I'm really sorry. Yeah, pharmacy. I know pharmacies are 60 plus and teachers, so I 
think we'll mainly be looking at state and county sites. Shouldn't send. She'll be able to help, because 
you know what? Um, last month, Judy from HR said that they were trying to organize something at the 
Central Library for staff. I haven't heard anything since then, but if they can do that, that would you 
want to Mhm well, but anyway, that could that could make a difference for us. I mean, it's probably 
gonna take some time, but anyway, back to the program budget Norman, normally years we set a 
budget, or the board gives us a budget to spend on programming. And so I'm just asking if we can use 
that 3400 as our programme budget this year. Um, we did schedule two kids zoom yoga classes with our 
Children's yoga teacher just to try them out there. Only $50 for each one. So we have one at the end of 
April and one in May just to see what kind of response we get. So I was hoping to use that money for 
that, and then we'll we'll see what we can plan for summer. Yeah, well, it makes sense to use that 
money first. Um, you know, things that get really opened the way up. I mean, if you need more money, 
you know where you can get it. Just, um, makes sense to, you know, to spend their money first. Yeah. 
Okay. Okay. Anything else? Anybody have any other? Or do we need to make a motion to let her spend 
up? Um, I just asked him. Well, what's the I'm trying to remember? Well, if they have deposited with us, 
Um What? Well, why don't you want to. I want to. You want to vote on the whole 3400, or do you want 
to? Uh Mm. Yeah. See some program. Should we wait until they're ready to purchase specific items? I 
don't know. I mean, Well, Kyra, aren't you already booking programs? We did book those two. I mean, 
we have other budgets we could use for that money, but I just thought it might be a good use of that 
money. In previous years, the board would set an amount and then that way, that gave us the freedom 
to just go ahead and book as needed. Well, then, then what? We want just around the expenditure of 
the $3400 for programming for we're 2021. Yeah. I'll second okay first. Okay. Okay. Well, anybody, 
Anybody, Any discussion, all in favor, I Okay. Okay, okay. Okay. Know anything else? Can I have a motion 
to adjourn? So move, then. Second, unanimous. Second. Oh soo. Yeah, On your on your agenda, your 
next meeting is on April 91st. Yeah, I didn't look, but I think that's the 8th April 91 2021 for the next 
meeting That's what I don't have. That I have is April each. Mine says 91st also, but we know what? Uh 



what to work on? That's what the d d I gotta go. So bye bye. See you next month. I will be careful. What 
books You read? Two grandchildren. Uh, Adrian, Adrian got 20 books at a time at the library. She reads it 
to him over the telephone because they face time. Great. But they they wouldn't know the difference by 
uh huh. Bye bye. Project. Stay, everybody. Oh, yeah. Thank you. Bye bye. 


